
Organiser’s comments: 

 

We were somewhat gob-smacked to find a fairground being set up on our start field on Saturday 
morning! But it did not really interfere with our event although fumes from fairground generators 
were not welcomed by the start team, Dick and Carla Spendlove.  

 

Many thanks to the team of helpers who all performed with acumen and good cheer. Especial thanks 
to Jackie, who planned great courses and was out at 4:30 am setting them up! 

 

Café 139 were so helpful and we thank Nat Martin and his team for their support. They in turn were 
grateful for the increased trade. It was great to have access to proper toilets and delicious cakes and 
coffees. 

 

I was also encouraged to see a number of families new to orienteering taking part. We hope to see 
some of them again. Don’t forget that, at the moment, the first year’s membership is free. Looking 
forward to our next event in the autumn! 

Roy 

 


